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FACILITIES MANAGEMENT & CAPITAL PROJECT STATUS REPORT 
SEPTEMBER 2018 

 
Facilities Management – Maintenance and Operations - General 

• In the past month the Facilities maintenance crews have completed 278 work orders, and are currently 
working on 687 open work orders. 

• Facilities maintenance trade crews are currently scheduled at Homecroft. 
• Efforts to eradicate rodents at Congdon Elementary are ongoing, and I and others have met with 

Congdon PTA members and provided information and answered questions related to ongoing 
eradication efforts. 

• The AutoCad Technician has been re-posted. 
• The Master Electrician has been re-posted. 
• The Hartley land sale to the City of Duluth is proceeding well and should be concluded in the next few 

months.  The closing paperwork is being completed at First American Title Company for the 23 acre 
Hartley parcel being sold for preservation. 

• The Rockridge lease with “The Hills” is moving forward and should be completed shortly. 
• The districts access control software is being replaced as the P2000 software has been replaced by C-

CURE 9000.  This updated new version will run on all existing components. 
• Some terrazzo issues are occurring at Denfeld, and an evaluation will be done to determine cause. 
• An 89 year old clay sewer pipe at Congdon has failed, and measures will be taken to repair asap. 
• Two of us from Facilities attended ALICE certification training. 
• Civil Rights Commission walk through was conducted at Denfeld and EHS. 
• LPMS achieved / earned an Energy Star rating as per attached. 

 
Capital Construction: 

• The FY19 HOCHS building audit will begin shortly. 
• The FY20 PSS Track Replacement project will begin shortly, with the first task of evaluating existing 

site conditions to determine if sub-grade soils can be re-used. 
• The LTFM - OEMS gym project should be complete this week, and all that use the gym are impressed 

with the new look. 
• Rockridge site work is finished and once punch list items are corrected final payment will be made. 

 
Building Operations 

• Operations have filled both Lincoln Park and Ordean East Middle school engineer positions.  Currently, 
Lowell, Congdon and Myers Wilkins Elementary have open engineer positions.  In addition, an open 
maintenance custodian position at Rockridge Academy.  Operations will seek to fill these positions as 
soon as possible. 
 

Health, Safety & Environmental Management 
Environmental/Health/Safety 

• A fire inspection was conducted at Lincoln.  There were a few discrepancies inside the building (some 
power bars needed), but overall nice, clean classrooms.  Some maintenance on fire hydrants is required 
due to the city no longer servicing private hydrants. 

• Playground inspections were completed district-wide.  The mulch is at or above the required depths and 
the majority of the playgrounds are in good condition.  Several swing chains and clevises are being 
replaced due to wear. 

Emergency Response Crisis Management 
• ALICE Train the Trainer session completed.  Staff members from each building were selected to 

become trainers for ALICE.  They participated in a two day hands on training. 
Workers’ Compensation Activities    

• OSHA Recordables for the month: 3 (broken ankle stepping off bus, low back pain from lifting student, 
ankle/wrist pain from tripping on playground) 

• First report of injuries: 20 
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